Parkview Newsletter

01.27.23

"All your children shall be taught by the Lord and great shall be the peace of your children." Isaiah 54:13

Fruit Tuition Credits

Thank you to those who participated in our citrus fruit fundraiser this year. Your fruit tuition credits will be reflected on your February statements. A separate message was sent on Wednesday via Jupiter to each family with the total of your fruit tuition credit.

God's Love Grams



As a fun way to spread some love and encouragement at Parkview, Home & School will be offering students an opportunity to send a God's Love Gram to another student or staff member in the school. Students wishing to participate can purchase a YumEarth vitamin C pop which will be presented to the addressee with a paper heart and a personalized scripture note. We will provide the students with notes they can address and customize. Valentine's

Grams are \$0.50 each. Money and notes are due by Friday, February 10th. The Valentine's Grams will be delivered on Tuesday, February 14th. Proceeds from the fundraiser will support Home & School projects at Parkview.

Report Cards

Report cards will be mailed out next week. Please watch your mail for this important information.

Smile.Amazon.com Users Make Parkview Happy

If you are a regular user of Amazon, you can make a big difference for Parkview by simply switching to smile.amazon.com and choosing "Parkview Jr Academy" as the charity of your choice. Your shopping experience will be exactly the same and a portion of your purchases will be donated to our school.



Lunch Menu

Monday—PB & J w/ a side

Tuesday—Haystacks

Wednesday—Ziti w/ green beans & garlic bread

Thursday—Tomato soup & salad, 8th grade pizza

On the Calendar

February 6-10—MAP Testing

February 20-24—Winter Recess, NO SCHOOL

March 2-4—Music Festival @ USA (Grades 5-8)

Office Contact Info

315.468.0117

PJASecretary@gmail.com

Parent/School Communication

We want to thank you for working with us this year as we transitioned the way in which we receive communication from you as parents and guardians. It's important to us that your questions and concerns are received in an efficient and effective way. To that end, we encourage you to continue to abide by the policy we set forth at the beginning of the year. Please send all communication through the office by messaging via Jupiter, calling the office phone or reaching Mrs. Hayes on her cell at 315.935.9631 rather than texting teachers individually.

The latter often disrupts the teachers' schedules and creates the potential for messages to be easily missed.



Eighth Grade Snack Menu

- Juice--\$0.75
- Goldfish--\$0.75
- Pop Chips--\$1.00
- Chex Mix--\$1.00
- Gummies (gelatin free)--\$0.75
- Kind Granola Bars--\$1.00
- Pizza (Thursday only, pay on Wednesday)--\$2.00
- Popsicles (Friday only)--\$1.00

Talent Show

Thank you to all who came to support the Talent Show this past Saturday night. It was fun being entertained by the display of talents God has blessed our school and church community with.

As a result of the event, the **7**th & **8**th **graders raised \$243.45** for the **expansion project** and **\$81** for the **homeless shelter**. We are grateful for the leadership of our students.

We Welcome A New Student



Our Parkview family grew this past week with the addition of a new student. Kafar is in 5th grade. Mrs. Kaiser's students welcomed him with a gift certificate for a free slice of pizza from the 8th graders. Please give him a friendly greeting if you see him around.

Historical Character Day

On Wednesday, February 8th, students are invited to dress as an important historical or sports figure. These must be non-fictional characters. Students should check with teachers if they are unsure about the appropriateness of their choice. Those NOT dressing character must be in uniform.



MAP Testing

February 6-10 will be testing week at Parkview for grades K-8. We utilize the MAP Growth assessment, a trusted tool for measuring growth and achievement.



Students will complete **Math**, **Reading** and **Science** tests. MAP reports allow teachers to gauge whether a student is at, below, or above grade-level in order to tailor instruction and set realistic goals for each student. Please be sure, as always, that your child is getting adequate rest and nutrition during this week to help them perform at their best.

Box Donations Needed



Mrs. Kaiser's class is collecting small to medium sized boxes (ex., cereal or mac & cheese) to use for dog enrichment toys which will be donated to the CNY SPCA. Please send any empty boxes you have in with your student(s).

Sprouts & Worm "Tea"

If you'd like to purchase alfalfa sprouts or worm "tea" please **text Mrs. Kaiser** at **315.729.7250**.



Alfalfa sprouts—\$4 / 4oz container Worm "tea"—\$3 / 16oz jar

Sicknesses

We kindly ask you to keep your child home if he/she is experiencing fever, chills, cough, difficulty breathing, body aches, sore throat, and/or loss of taste or smell. Children should remain home until they have received a negative COVID test result and have been fever-free for 24 hours. If coughing and/or sneezing persist, we ask that they wear a mask while at school.







Absent or Sick Child/Early Pick-Up

If your child will be absent for the day, please call the office **before 9am** to inform us of the reason for the absence. If you need to arrange an early pick-up, please call the office no later than the morning of to notify of **medical appointments** and at least an hour in advance (if able) in the event of an **emergency**.

Volunteers Needed

Ms. Park is always in need of helpers to **cut** and **paste** workbook activities for her students. This job can be done at school or from home.



If you have spiritual gifts in other areas that could bless our school, please let us know. We will find a job for you! Parkview relies on the volunteerism of our school and church community. Thank you!

After-School Care/Late Pick-Up

Program hours: M-Th 3:15-5:30pm and F noon-3:00pm.

Fee: \$5/hour per child and \$1.25/quarter hour paid in advance, CASH only. No exceptions.

An initial deposit of \$60/child must be paid the Friday prior to a student beginning after care. Any unused funds will roll over. Each Friday you must bank up to \$60/child to allow him/her to participate in after care services the following week. Accounts which are not paid in advance AND dip into the negative and accrue new charges will be billed at the late pick-up fee of \$1/minute.



Parents who have not picked up their child(ren) by **3:20pm M-Th** or **12:05pm on Friday** will accrue late pick up fees at the rate of **\$1/min**, added to your monthly statement.

If you are not able to pick your child up promptly at dismissal times, we encourage you to utilize this service. By paying in advance, the fee is \$5/hr. If you are late, but haven't paid in advance the fee is \$1 PER MINUTE which adds up quickly.



Parkview exists to empower students to think deeply,

Serve humbly and trust God wholeheartedly.